R H S

Parent/Carer E-Bulletin

W/C Tuesday 3rd May 2022

Assembly Topic

The theme for this week's assembly is "EID"

Personal, Social and Education (PSE) Lessons

Year 7 - Assessment

Year 8 - Assessment

Year 9 - Assessment

Year 10 - Assessment

Year 11 - Assessment

Uniform Standards and Conformity

Please can you ensure your child complies with the following key points in accordance with the uniform policy agreed by the Governing Body:

- Footwear students must <u>not</u> wear canvass style pumps, boots or trainers. Shoes must be polishable and a traditional style
- Skirts students must not wear denim, tight fitting, skin-tight, pencil, tube-like skirt. No splits. Skirts must be knee length
- Trousers the following styles are <u>not</u> permitted: boot cut, flare, drainpipe, skinny, cargo, jeans, leggings, jeggings, chino and cropped calf length/ankle grazers.
- Socks the following sock styles are <u>not permitted</u>: trainer style, knee high or over the knee socks
- No hoodies
- The following items are <u>not</u> permitted: false nails or eyelashes, facial piercings, necklaces, rings, bracelets or heavy makeup or nail varnish
- Earrings only a single stud in each ear lobe is permitted on health and safety grounds

From Monday 28th March 2022, we will again be sending home students (to get changed) if they arrive incorrectly dressed. Our uniform policy has been extremely clear for many years and we are not willing to debate our rules with individual parents. Please make sure that your child's uniform is fully compliant with our expectations.

Funding Support for School Uniforms and Sports Kit

The Welsh government has extended funding for school uniform and sports kit. Learners currently eligible for free school meals can apply for the grant of £125 per learner, and £200 for those learners entering Year 7, recognising the increased costs associated with starting secondary school. Applications are open until 30th June. More information on how to apply and eligibility can be found here.

Attendance

Your child will be receiving an attendance report this week, documenting their over all attendance percentage so far this year and the number of days absent. Please ensure your child attends school regularly in order to achieve their full potential and support their wellbeing. Holidays during term time will not be authorised.

To report a LFT/PCR result please use the following methods: **Email:** <u>Attendance@rhosnesnihigh.wrexham.sch.uk</u> or telephone: 01978 340947. Evidence of all LFT/PCR test results must be reported/presented to the school.

Walk This May

May is National Walking Month encouraging people to walk for 20 minutes each day. Walking is a great habit to get teens into - it's free, fabulous for wellbeing and helps them feel better in many different ways.

Diolch yn fawr, Team Rhosnesni.